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My name is Mr MacDonald and I will be taking up a new role 

which will be working to support the children and families in 

ensuring the children are getting to school. I’ve worked with 

children and young people for over 10 years, but this is my first 

time working in a school, so I’m very excited to be joining the 

team at Flora Gardens.  

 

It’s so important that we give our children the best chances to 

fulfil their potential and there is a proven link between 

attendance in school and success in later life so I am excited to 

be able to help the Flora Gardens pupils reach their full 

potential and I look forward to working with parents to realise 

this. Please feel free to stop me and say hello if you see me 

around the school. 

  

 

Welcome back to school 

Please remember to label your child’s 

uniform and water bottle. If it’s 

labelled it can be returned to them. 

 

Afterschool club and activities 

The afterschool clubs and activities 

brochure will be going live on Pay360 

today at 4pm. www.pay360education 

payments.com.   

The clubs are all free and will begin 

on Monday 12
th

 September.  If your 

child does not attend a club for more 

than two weeks in a row the place 

will be allocated to another pupil. 

 

Nethercott House Trip 

There are still places available for the 

residential trip to Nethercott House in 

October 2022.  

If you have reserved a place, please 

continue to make regular payments. If 

you have any questions, please contact 

Mrs Brand. 

 

Transition choice and advice session 

for Years 5 and 6  
 

On Friday 16
th

 September at 2pm, Sam 

Lord, the Transition Coordinator will be 

at the school to support the parents of 

year 5 and 6 pupils with choice and 

advice sessions regarding secondary 

schools in Hammersmith and Fulham. 

Please let the school know if you will be 

attending. 

 

Nursery Places 
 

We have both part-time and full-time 

nursery places available for a September 

2022 start for children who turn 3 years 

old before 31st August 2022. 
 

If you, or anyone you may know, would 

like to secure a place, please email  

admissions@fgschool.uk to request an 

application form.  

  

 

Year 6 Meet and Greet 

On Thursday 15
th

 September at 3.15pm, 

Year 6 will be having a parent meet and 

greet online and in class. 
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Universal Free School Meals 

All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils can 

enjoy a school meal without charge every 

day irrespective of income. However, you 

will still have to register if you are entitled to 

Free School Meals - this is very important for 

the school’s funding. (Nursery pupils are not 

included in the UFSM scheme) 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

School Meals 

The cost of a school meal is £1.95 per 

day. £9.75 per week. You can pay via 

www.pay360education payments.com.  
If you need any help logging in please 

contact the school office. The menu is 

available on our website. If you are 

experiencing any difficulties with paying 

please let us know so we can help. 

 

 

Pay360  

Use Pay360 to pay for After School 

Service, lunches and trips and to book 

a place on after school clubs. 

 Go to the site: 

www.pay360education 

payments.com.  

 Select the site you wish to use, 

either Facebook, Google, etc 

 Enter the invitation code sent 

from the school – it will link to 

your child’s account 

 You will be asked to confirm 

your child’s details 

 You can book the afterschool 

service (please let us know if 

you book for the same day) 

 After school clubs – once you 

have chosen the club/s, 

remember to check out your 

basket to confirm your child’s 

place – even though they are 

free. 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast club runs daily, from 7.30am, 

where a cooked breakfast is provided for 

Reception - Year 6. You do not need to 

book, so you can turn up and pay on the 

day! The cost of breakfast club is £1.50 per 

day (reduced to 50p per day if your child is 

in receipt of free school meals) and will be 

payable online via Pay360 or in cash. 

 

 

Afterschool Service 

 

Our After School Service runs from 4.30pm 

– 6.00pm, although you are welcome to 

pick your child up any time in between. 

Pupils will have a snack and drink and 

various supervised games and activities 

take place – plus opportunities to complete 

homework. The cost is £10 per day, and a 

reduction of £7.50 for siblings, and can be 

used on an ad-hoc basis. There are 

discounts offered for booking regular 

sessions for a whole half term in advance – 

details can be received from the school 

office. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date: week beginning  School Assembly Calendar 

07.09.2022 Welcome back 

12.09.2022 Climate Change  

19.09.2022 House  

26.09.2022 British Black History 

03.10.2022 World Teachers Day/World Mental Health Day 

10.10.2022 World Animal Day 

17.10.2022 (Y5/6 

Nethercott) 
School values 

Half Term Break 

(Monday 24
th

 October – 28
th

 October 2022) 

31.10.2022 Guy Fawkes Day 

07.11.2022 World Science Day  

10.50am - 11.11.2022 Remembrance Day 

14.11.2022 Antibullying Week / Road Safety Week 

21.11.2022 Disability History Month / Hanukkah 

28.11.2022 House 

05.12.2022 Computer Science Education Week 

12.12.2022 House – Christmas songs given to Houses 

10.30am - 16.12.2022 End of term – Singing competition 

 

19.09.2022 PTA Coffee Morning 

06.10.2022 
PTA AGM (TBC) 

 

14.10.2022 
Nursery Cake Sale 

 

14.10.2022 
International Evening 

 

Half Term Break 

03.11.2022 Year 6 Cake Sale 

05.12.2022 PTA Coffee Morning 

14.12.2022 Christmas Fete 

Half Term Break 

12.01.2023 
Reception Cake Sale – 

Early Years 

08.02.2023 Year 1 Cake Sale 

 

Flora Gardens PTA is recruiting volunteers 

to help with the schools fundraising.   

The ideal candidate is able to motivate 

students and parents and can think on 

their feet!   Each Year the PTA organises 

our …School Disco, Movie Night, 

Summer Fair and much more…If you 

would like to be part of the team please 

contact Ms Kelly at office@fgschool.uk 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

Flora Gardens Primary School 

Dalling Road, London, W6 0UD              

020 8748 2566 

office@fgschool.uk 

 

Follow us 

@floragardenw6 
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Flora Gardens Primary School Staff Team 

 
Senior Leadership Team (SLT)  

Miss 

Newlands 

SENCo 

Deputy DSL 

 

 

Mr Carter 

Year 6 Teacher 

KS2 Phase 

Lead 

Computing 

Lead  

Head of 

Emerald House 

Mr Naismith 

Head 

Deputy DSL 

Mrs Asserati 

Deputy Head 

Designated 

Safeguarding 

Lead (DSL) 

 Science Lead 

Miss Elven 

School Business 

Manager 

 

Mr Finney 

Senior Teacher 

PE Lead 

Head of Diamond 

House 

Mrs Grippman 

Senior Teacher 

Year 5 Teacher  

English Lead 

Head of Sapphire 

House 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Sultan 

Year 4 Teacher 

Maths Lead 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Reid 

Year 3 Teacher 

Miss Horne 

Year 2 Teacher 

KS1 Phase Lead 

Spanish Lead  

Mr Beidas 

Year 1 Teacher 

History Lead 

Head of Ruby 

House  

Miss E Kelly 

Reception 

Teacher 

Early Years Lead  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Ewelina 

Nursery 

Teacher 

Miss Cullen 

Teacher 

PE Specialist 

Geography 

Lead 

 

Mrs Hughes 

English as an 

Additional 

Language 

Teacher 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Mason 

Music Lead 

Additional Adult 

in  Year 6 

 

Mrs Brand 

HLTA 

 in Year 5 

 

Miss Farley 

Additional Adult 

in Year 4 & ELSA 

 

Mrs Matoshi 

Additional Adult 

in Year 3 

 

Mrs Taylor 

Additional 

Adult in Year 2 

Miss C Kelly 

Additional 

Adult in Year 1 

Chair of the 

Parents 

Association 

Ms Koka 

Additional Adult 

in Year 1 

  

Mr Hakl 

Additional Adult 

in Year 1 

 

Mrs Aboiralor 

Additional Adult 

in Early Years 

 

Mrs Fahad 

Additional Adult 

in Early Years 

 

Ms Vieira 

Additional Adult 

in Early Years 

Mr Jones 

Additional 

Adult in Early 

Years 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Nelly 

After School 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Campbell 

Administrator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss O’Donnell 

Head’s PA 

 

Mr MacDonald 

Pastoral Support 

Officer  

 

Mr Moges 

Site Manager  

Key Contact Information 

 

School Office: office@fgschool.uk 

Nursery Admissions: 

admissions@fgschool.uk 

Telephone: 0208 748 2566 

Website: www.floragardens.lbhf.sch.uk 
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